
1

Townsend, Erle

From: Jacqueline Priestly <jacqueline.priestly@gmail.com>

Sent: Sunday, February 4, 2024 2:57 AM

To: DEP Rule Comments

Subject: Comment on Chapter 127-A: Advanced Clean Cars II Program (Reposting)

EXTERNAL: This email originated from outside of the State of Maine Mail System. Do not click links or open 

attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

To whom this may concern, 

 
 

I’m writing to verbalize my objection to the electric vehicle mandate. 

 
 

I am highly concerned with the tyranny of an unelected bureaucratic 
entity being able to impose such a draconian and unpopular 
mandate without any checks and balances in play. Democratic 
governments are supposed to represent the will of the people.  In 
this case, we know that Mainers don’t want these electric vehicles 
simply by looking at the low sales history and more specifically the 
fact that 82% of the hearing testimony was against it. Hence this 
rule is a radical departure from the free market norms of this 
country and of the American concept of freedom generally. 

 
 

Please do you part in representing the Maine people and vote down 
this mandate.  

 
 

Sincerely, 

Jacqueline Priestly  
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